

November Highlights

Twenty-five Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the November 10th luncheon meeting. Bill welcomed Gwynn Riley, Marion Hill Associates, to his first luncheon. Several announcements were made:
· The October 19th joint meeting with the Huntington District had a total of 73 attendees.  The speaker for the event was Coast Guard Capt. Larry Hewitt.  Fred Nyhuis, President of the Huntington District, would like to continue this annual tradition.
· The Waterways has obtained another new member which brings our total membership to 70 companies.
Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme reported on the following:

· ENS Robyn Hoskins is working with industry leaders to conduct a review/update of the Waterways Action Plans.

· A Marine Safety Informational Bulletin has been distributed regarding the publication of Navigation and Vessel Inspection Circular – Guidance for Implementation and Enforcement of the Salvage and Marine Firefighting Regulations for Vessel Response Plans. See MSU Pittsburgh Homeport page or http://www.uscg.mil/hq/cg5/nvic/2010s.asp#2010 

· The Congressional Authorization for the Towing Safety Advisory Committee (TSAC)expired Sep 30th, but the USCG Authorization Act which was signed into law on Oct 15th, has renewed it. However the gap between expiration and renewal does pose possible legal problems for the status of the committee. Coast Guard HQ and TSAC industry members are working toward resolution. 

· The 2007 Port Security Grants funds have been released to the Fiduciary Agent, the PPC.  Mary Ann Bucci is working very hard on distribution and payment of invoices via Harrisburg and with individual grantees.

· The upcoming planned Marine Events and Closures were provided as a handout. ENS Robyn Hoskins Robyn.G.Hoskins@uscg.mil  can provide copies and the latest waterway management activities. 

Army Corps of Engineers
Terry Falcon presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
· Don Fogel and Dave Sneberger will be scheduling a Maintenance Schedule review.  The 2012 Charleroi Closure will be addressed at that time.
· The USACE and Port will be hosting an Ohio River Navigation Stakeholder’s Meeting on November 30th – December 1st at the Omni William Penn. 

National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report.(See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
JD Fogarty presented the following report:

· The application process for the DERR (EPA) grants will be announced shortly.  Letters will be sent to all eligible applicants stating the requirements of the grant process.  The application will be submitted by the Port of Pittsburgh Commission.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reviewed the attached navigation report with the members. (See Navigation Attachment)
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported on the following:

· The WRDA Bill is out of committee but, unfortunately does not contain the Capital Development Plan that had been submitted by the User-Board. The concern is apparently over the “tax increase” involved in the plan and the additional federal expenditures for projects under $100 million given that both parties are now sensitive to taxes and government expenditure.  It is very unclear if the Capital Development Plan will make it into a WRDA bill this year. The Capital Development Plan will replenish the Waterways Trust Fund that is vital to industry’s efforts to improve lock and dam infrastructure.

· Due to the anticipated change in the balance of power from recent election, it was decided to delay an attempt to meet with local congressional offices until after the election so we could have an informed discussion about the way forward regarding our regional lock and dam issues. This fall  Once all the new representatives take their positions, an effort will be made to hold group meetings at the Port of Pittsburgh offices with our local Congressmen and Senator staffers. Further, once all the new representatives take their positions, we will seek to meet with their staffs as well to begin the educational process for new staff members.

Bill Porter notified members that the proposed dates for the annual DC Trip are February 15 through 17, 2011.

Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek reported that on November 9th the first Career Awareness was conducted with 29 students from Quaker Valley in attendance.  Dan thanked all the industry leaders that participated in the event which contributed to it being such a success.  This is planned to become a semi-annual event with an April Job Fair emphasis and October Educational emphasis.
December Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 8, 2010 at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 2nd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

December 8, 2010

Luncheon: 


Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons

Stuffed Breast of Chicken w/traditional homestyle dressing/chicken gravy

Au Gratin Potatoes


Crème De Menthe Parfait

Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 2nd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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